Bryant, Shellie

From: Web NoReply

Sent: October 29, 2021 2:09 AM

To: City Council

Subject: Form submission from: Write a Letter to Council

--- Replies to this email will go to

Submitted on Friday, October 29, 2021 - 02:08

Submitted by user: Anonymous

Submitted values are:

Date Friday, October 29, 2021
To His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council
First Name Melody
Last Name Byblow
Phone Number

Email

Address Meadows Blvd

City Saskatoon

Province Saskatchewan

Postal Code

Name of the organization or agency you are representing (if applicable)

Subject Covid-19 Bylaws

Meeting (if known) Special Meeting Oct 29, 2021 1:00 pm

Comments

I am against the idea of implementing any Bylaw that restricts life and citizens' ability to move around, gather with friends and family, partake in businesses, weddings, funerals and other social activities.

I'm also writing to express my disappointment with City Council in considering the proposed Bylaw to restrict gathering sizes, and further discriminate based on people's 'covid-19 vaccine' status. These are experimental use authorized mRNA gene therapies only!! They do not prevent the spread or infection among those who have taken the jabs! They have not been proven safe or effective!

NONE of the restriction guidelines executed in the past or proposed are based on any scientific evidence that they work to reduce infections of any cold or flu among healthy people. Where is your evidence showing this has worked in the past or will in the future?

Evidence is widely available now that vaccinated people pose more of a threat for transmission of the so-called virus than unvaccinated. Cities and countries around the world which have the highest rates of vaccinated people also have the highest rates of covid cases and hospitalizations.

However, I must point out that 'case counts' are misleading, as they are based on fraudulent PCR tests. At last check the Saskatchewan Health Authority (SHA) labs were running these tests at 40 cycles, resulting in 97% false positives. (See reference below about this fraud.) The case counts mean nothing and are being used only for fear-mongering. Several courts around the world have ruled that these tests are useless and are not meant to be used for diagnosing anything, based on actual scientific evidence, and statements made by the inventor of these tests.

The SHA continues to fear-monger and says the hospitals are overrun with covid patients. It's highly suspicious, and that information is also false. I have reputable sources within the hospitals (here and in other cities) that share very different stories. It's vaccinated people that are making up the majority of admissions here and around the world. These include those who have been more recently jabbed once or within 2 weeks of the second jab. These are vaccine injuries and adverse events being dealt with - not necessarily covid cases. Case counts are also being inflated by people refusing a PCR test when going to the emergency department for completely unrelated issues, like broken limbs or appendicitis, and are counted as a positive case - with no symptoms and no test. They are treated as though they are a covid case, and isolated for 14 days in a private room. Many factors are contributing to the fraudulent case counts and misleading the public. The misleading numbers are creating fear and anxiety among the general public who are relying solely on mainstream media propaganda for information. I have recently looked at hospital admissions year over year for the past 5 years and the past 19 months have been lower on average than other years. Hospital beds have been reduced, and staffing has been running short for years. You can easily check these facts by requesting the information from SHA.

If our governments truly cared about our health and wellbeing, then lockdowns, restrictions, masks, experimental injections and all the fearmongering would not be happening. Instead, they would be helping to educate people on how self-care with nutrition, adequate sleep, quality food, exercise, fresh air, and reducing stress contribute to a more robust immune system and better overall health. Yet many of the restrictions you've imposed contradict basic health needs and cause far more harm, in particular with masks, and heightened stress.

Thousands of health professionals have spoken up for many months against lock-downs, masking, and other restrictions that are harming people far more than the risk of so-called covid-19 infection where the majority of the population will have a greater than 99% recovery. Elderly and more vulnerable people with co-morbidities are at slightly higher risk. However, the effective treatments that have been documented in published research all over the world are being denied here in Canada. SHA and the federal health authorities are denying the existence of these studies, and that these treatments have the ability to eradicate the disease. Early treatments are essential and yet are being withheld. You can see the published research for yourself here, on just one of the treatments, https://c19ivermectin.com/ This is a crime against humanity to withhold lifesaving treatments and push a narrative for an experimental injection that has no long-term research, and the short-term studies are inadequate.

The number of fraudulent issues is mind-boggling and I'm astounded by the arrogance of SHA, and all levels of government that keep violating our human rights as outlined in the Canadian Bill of Rights, Privacy Act, Innoculation Act, and others.

All members of this City Council are committing the greatest crimes against residents of Saskatoon by implementing further restrictions on us.

Do some reading outside of the propaganda being fed to us, and listen to videos by actual health experts that have proven what works and what doesn't. Do not violate our Bill of Rights and cause further trauma to the residents and businesses of Saskatoon.

I could attach hundreds, if not thousands, of references to show the errors in regulatory policies and bylaws, and the amount of fraud that is going on about many issues related to covid-19. However, in the interest of time and efficiency, and not wasting more time than already has been on these issues, I am providing three (3) selective references, which also have other references available to explore further truthful information from highly respected and credible experts:

- 1. Great Barrington Declaration signed by over 860,000 health professionals around the world. The harms being done to people and society everywhere are excessive, inappropriate and need to stop immediately: https://gbdeclaration.org/
- 2. PCR tests are fraudulent: https://www.jccf.ca/manitoba-chief-microbiologist-and-laboratory-specialist-56-of-positive-cases-are-not-infectious/
- 3. RCMP open letter, citing the investigations around numerous fraudulent aspects of the entire covid-19 issues: https://mounties4freedom.ca/

I strongly advise that the City Council vote down this proposed Bylaw and stand up to the tyranny that we are being subjected to by our provincial and federal governments.

Sincerely,
--Melody Byblow
Attachments
Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting? No

The results of this submission may be viewed at: